
 1 

Newsletter Date 
Volume 1, Issue 1 

Your Organization 

Richmond, Virginia  Volume 25, Issue 6   November-December, 2018 

  Jingle Bell Ball 
Meadowbrook Country 

Club on  Saturday,  December 15.9-   See 

page 3 for more  info. 

Happy Holidays!  Lots of fun RSC Activities to come! 

2018 Final         

Shag to Brag   

Dance-Off! 

December 4 

Tacky  Light Bus Tour Dec. 9        

See page 3 for                                   

more  info 

RSC General Membership   

Meeting  November 13  7PM 

It’s time to elect officers for next 

year.  Please  support the club with 

your  presence! 
See calendars on pages  6-7  

and on our website at 

http://

richmond-

shag.homestead.com/ 

Greetings from the President—Steve Bateson   Halloween is over and we are getting rid of the treats whether 

eating them or throwing them away.  I prefer eating!!  This past Tuesday, October 30, the Richmond Shag Club held a costume 
party at Visions to celebrate the Holiday.  Thanks to all who participated by dressing up and competing for the best Costume 
award.  Also, a Big Shout out to Barbara White for organizing the costume party.  Also, Thanks to Dwight Hash and the rest of 
the Brunswick stew crew for cooking, selling and distributing the stew last week, and if you have not picked up your stew please 
contact Dwight. 

September came and went and there were no trips to North Myrtle Beach, no Beach Party and no dancing!  Thank You Florence.  
Answers to a couple of questions:   First, The Fun Monday ticket winner will be drawn at the SOS Midwinter Workshop during 
the President’s meeting and the winner will be announced then.  Also, SOS cards that were sold for Fall Migration will be hon-
ored for SOS Midwinter Workshop this year.  New SOS cards will be picked up at Midwinter Workshop (Continued on page 8) 

http://richmondshag.homestead.com/
http://richmondshag.homestead.com/
http://richmondshag.homestead.com/
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RSC                          

Board Members 

 
Steve Bateson. 
President 
(804) 512-5443 

sbateson2@comcast.net 

 
Stephanie      
Hockaday, 
Vice President 
(804) 304-4774 
                 
stepha-

nie.hockaday@gmail.com  
 

 
 
Kelli Mallinger, 
Secretary  
(804) 986-2216 

kelimallinger@gmail.com 
 

 
 
Mike Walton, 
Treasurer        
(804) 740-4464                                                     
 

molpolan1@earthlink.net 
 

 
 
Linda Walton, 
Membership 

804 346-0838        

 

Lindaswalton1@gmail.com  

 

  Joanne Maul 

Assisting with Hospitality 
& Ways and Means                 
(804)  928-5108  

* Non-board       

Mike Walton—Treasurer  
 
VOLUNTEERS...they are the lifeblood of the Richmond 
Shag Club. Without them the club wouldn't move an 
inch. As of now there are a couple of positions that need 
to be filled on the board. for next year.  The club is al-
ways looking for volunteers in other areas as the year 
goes on, not just on the board.   
 
 Some may hesitate to volunteer because they are unfa-
miliar with what the jobs entail, but I feel there is some-
thing out there for everyone.  Just simply ask what is 
involved.  BUT more importantly, to borrow from that car dealer down the inter-
state.,... don't tell me what you won't do, tell me what you will do!   
 
 For in an all volunteer organization like the shag club, a volunteer that shows 
up and will do only one thing, even for a particular time frame, is far more ben-
efit to the club than NO Volunteer at all !! 
 
 Please give it some thought and... well, won't say join the fun... but will say, 
give it a try.. plenty of opportunities to learn new things and meet other club 
members. 

      -MIKE 

Lisa Bane—Ways and Means 
Hello Shag friends.  
A big thank you to Dwight and Dinky for heading up the Brunswick Stew 
fund raiser.  Also thank you to all that helped.  Good job team!!! 
We are looking for help with doing the 50/50 on Tuesdays.  It only takes 
about 45 minutes (8:15-9pm) and a great way to meet your fellow 
shaggers. Call, text or email me to let me know which Tuesday you can 
help.  Lisa@LisaBane.com, 804-240-6527.  Thank you in advance. 
We are also looking for someone to do Ways and Means for 2019.  If 
you think you would like to do it call me and I will tell you about it. 
 
Hospitality 
At the hospitality table we meet and greet everyone as they come in.  We 
are looking for help to work the table on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 
6:15 to 8:15ish.  Text or email Lisa Bane on the month or the day you 
would like to work.  We try to sign people up to work the whole month 
but if you can only do part of the month that is ok. 
We are also looking for someone to do Hospitality for 2019.  If you 
would like to do it call Bill Boyer, Joanne Maul or Lisa Bane we can tell 
you about it. 
We all need to help with the RSC projects.  The more help we have, the 
less work there is for one person.   The more the merrier!! 

    -Lisa, Jo, and Bill 

mailto:sbateson2@comcast.net
mailto:sbateson2@comcast.net
mailto:stephanie.hockaday@gmail.com
mailto:stephanie.hockaday@gmail.com
mailto:stephanie.hockaday@gmail.com
mailto:kellimallinger@gmail.com
mailto:molpolan1@earthlink.net
mailto:Lindaswalton1@gmail.com
mailto:Lisa@LisaBane.com,%20804-240-6527
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Lisa Bane 

 Ways and Means                          
& Hospitality  
(804) 240-6527  

 

 

Barbara White 

Social Committee                                                                         

804-439-1611                  

 
             

 
Bill Boyer III  
Hospitality & 
Ways &  Means 
(804) 305-0899 
 

eyezofeaglez@gmail.com  
 

 

 

Joanne Maul 

Communications 
(804) 928-5108  

maul@wordandword.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RSC                          

Board Members 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  Lisa@LisaBane.com   

Vacancy 

 

  *Diane Jessie                           

Social Committee  Co-chair  

& Care and Concern  

(804) 261-5959                   
diane1shag@yahoo.com                            

  *Beth Ager 

Email & Phone           
Communication                  
(804)  378-7587 

shagqt@gmail.com  

 

Diane Jessie—Care and Concern 
• Charles Barnes has been hospitalized but is back at the club  

• Jane and Dixie Renger’s mother, Jeanne Renger, passed 
away in August. 

• Pam Tinsley”s mother has been in the hospital and a rehab center, and is 
happy to be back home. 

• Jill Porter is fighting breast cancer.  
 

• RSC member Bruce Justice passed away on November 1st.  A funeral ser-
vice will be held at Woody’s Parham Road location on Friday, November 9, at 
9:30 AM. More details will be in the obituary in Tuesday’s (Nov. 6) Times-
Dispatch. Our condolences to Sandy and their family. 

• Also, condolences to Jeff Bradbury on the passing of his mother,           
Nancy Bradbury, on November 2, 2018. Visitation is November 5, 2018,           
at Morrissett Funeral Home from 2:00-4:00 p.m. and 6:00-8:00 p.m.                     
The funeral will be Tuesday, November 6, 2018, at 10:00 a.m.                                      
Her obituary was in the Times-Dispatch on Sunday, Nov 4.  

Social Committee—Barbara White 
 
We have been very busy getting ready for the Halloween party, 
the Jingle Bell Ball and the Tacky Light Tour.  Thank you to every-
one who came to the Halloween party and participated in the con-
test.  It was a much bigger turnout than I anticipated!  Everyone 
was so creative and really put such an effort into their costumes.  I 
also would like to thank the judges, Nancy Wall, Shirley Gough and Steve 
Boothe.  I know it was a hard decision with so many great costumes to judge.    
The six finalists were: 
Catwoman - Judy Smith 
Loofah and Soap - Ron Brooks and Jo 
Maul 
Pirates & Ship - Bobby and Judy Chiles 
Nascar Girl - Taylor Perkinson 
Cleopatra - Janet Bell 
Blue Genie - Pat Peterson 
 
Diane and I are currently accepting money for the Jingle Bell Ball to be held at 
Meadowbrook Country Club on Saturday, December 15 from 6 to 11.   The price 
is $35 each for members and $55 for guests.  This includes dinner, dance and 
two drink tickets.  You can find us in the lobby on Tuesday and Thursday nights 
starting at 7 if you want to reserve a seat or table.  We prefer checks if at all 
possible.  Deadline is November 29.  Our DJ's for the evening will be Gary Har-
man and Brute Vaughan.  You don't want to miss this event.  Get your seats 
early!  There will be no refunds. 
 
Don't forget to be on the look out for information on the Tacky Light Tour.  Start 
putting together your tackiest outfit!  This event will be held on Sunday evening, 
December 9th. Please  do not e-mail or message me for seats yet.  I will let you 
know when I am accepting money so that everyone has a fair opportunity to get 
on the bus.  There will be no refunds this year but if you can't go, you can sell 
your seat to someone else.  Just let us know. 
 
I know that everyone is very busy during the holidays, but please consider these 
last two events.  They will be a lot of fun and everyone will have a great time! 

    -Barb 

BethAger20@gmail.com 

Congratulations to all of 

our  Finalists and Winners! 

And the winners were: 
1st Place - Pirates & Ship 
2nd Place - Blue Genie 
3rd Place - Nascar Girl 

mailto:jpetree51@gmail.com
mailto:eyezofeaglez@gmail.com
mailto:jmaul@wordandword.com
mailto:%20%09lisabatkinson@gmail.com
mailto:Lisa@LisaBane.com
mailto:diane1shag@yahoo.com
mailto:shagqt@gmail.com
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Costume Contest Winners! 
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Happy Birthday, Shaggers! 

 November       December 

Pam Tinsley 11 02 

Rick Schweikert 11 02 

Lisa Bane 11 03 

Ron Pugh 11 05 

Charles Harward Sr. 11 07 

Cary Estes 11 08 

Jinx Robinson 11 09 

Mo Phillips 11 10 

Denise Underhill 11 11 

Debra Montgomery 11 12 

Allen Batchelor 11 12 

Lucy White 11 14 

Henry Geisz 11 15 

Kenn Ward 11 17 

Angelo Miliotis 11 18 

Sambo Richardson 11 21 

Rhonda Armentrout 11 21 

Craig Smith 11 21 

Karen Williams 11 22 

Bonnie Goodman 11 23 

Carole Roberts 11 23 

Ella Johnson 11 24 

Cathy Carter 11 25 

Clyde Wilson 11 26 

Kevin Byrnes 11 30 

Diana Coley 11 30 

Charlie Barnes 12 01 

Sandy Cullather 12 03 

Sherry Beck 12 07 

Ben Parson 12 10 

Loren Beard 12 11 

Tina Estes 12 12 

Debbie Edmonds 12 12 

Kristie Burnette 12 12 

Pam Hathaway 12 13 

George Andrews 12 14 

David Goodman 12 15 

Carol Kroll 12 15 

Carole Burton 12 15 

Charlie Dew 12 16 

Judy Petree 12 17 

Sandi Gibson 12 19 

Mary 
Kathryn Taylor 12 22 

Wayne Roberts 12 22 

Bev Dillard 12 24 

Bonnie King 12 24 

Cliff Burnette 12 28 

Linda Stevens 12 29 

Alice Rice 12 29 

and brought back to sell for the rest of the year.  Thank you all who 
participated in purchasing both SOS Cards and Fun Monday tickets.  
Good luck on the drawing! 

Upcoming dates include a Board meeting on November 6, and a General 
Membership meeting on November 13.  Nominations for the Spirit of 
Shag (SOS) award are due on November 15, 2018.  A nomination an-
nouncement is going out soon so please pay attention 
to upcoming mailings.   

See you on the Dance Floor! 

   Steve  

President’s message, cont. from page 1 
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November and December Expirations 

Keep Your Membership Current— 

For the privileges of membership  

And to help support RSC! 

November       December 

Jerry Adams 

Nan Allen 

Pam Allred 

George Andrews 

Allen Batchelor 

Loren Beard 

Joe Berkle 

Steve Booth 

Ron Brooks 

Ann Brown 

Bob Carter 

Cathy Carter 

Greg Chambers 

Diana Coley 

Jerri Cowan 

Beth Crews 

Charlie Dew 

Diane Dew 

Sally Dobbins 

Sandy Dryden 

Debbie Edmonds 

Cary Estes 

Tina Estes 

Christy Everson 

Michael Fielding 

Beth Gordon 

Janis Grimes 

Graham Haddock 

Nita Harris 

Mary Harward 

Charles Harward  

Kathy Hennigan 

Larry Herbert 

Ella Johnson 

Eileen Martin 

John Mattson 

Debbie Meadors 

Gene Anderson 

Earl Barton 

Jo Barton 

Anne Clendenin 

George Clendenin 

Benny Evans, Jr 

Emory Minnick 

Kathleen Minnick 

Howard Overbey 

Kim Overbey 

Anita Palmore 

Sheila Parker 

Barbara Pettesch 

Paul Pettesch 

Jane Poh 

Kathy Russell 

Joanne Schweikert 

Rick Schweikert 

Michael Shelton 

Doug Strother 

Cleo Tinsley 

Joseph Veazey 

Nancy Verser 

Rogers Verser 

Wayne Vick 

Kenn Ward 

Shug Ward 

Junior Shaggers in Action!! 

Some exciting news for one of our very own 

Junior Shaggers...Ava Farlow, age 11.  She will 

be dancing with her team that Lisa and Sam 

West have organized at the Carolina Music 

Awards .The event is Sunday, November 11th. 

Ava and her team have also been invited to 

dance at Disney World on December 22nd.  

Ava is the granddaughter of RSC members    

Bill and Corina Richardson. 
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If you know of a club member who is ill or has a person-

al “crisis” and would appreciate hearing from the RSC, please 

let Diane Jessie know the details .  Phone 804-543-8448 

(email:   diane1shag@yahoo.com  ) 

If you have personal news that you would like to share with 
the club membership, please email the details as you would like 
for them to be conveyed to Diane Jesse,                                 
diane1shag@yahoo.com  .  Also, please specify that you would 
like for that information to be sent in a bulk email or phone 
tree to the members. (We do not want to compromise anyone’s 
privacy.)  Thanks! 
 

RSC Members! 

See your business ad here! 

Contact JoAnn Maul for 

details. 

maul@wordandword.com 

Pam Tinsley, Editor     
pstinsley@verizon.net 

Members are invited  
and are welcomed to 
submit articles or     
information for 
Rhythm&News 

The Richmond Shag Club 

offers beginner and intermediate       

dance lessons  

On Tuesdays and Thursdays at             

VISIONS Dance Club. 

 

 

 

 

 

Following each lesson there is 

OPEN dancing for all levels & ages 

from amateur to pro! 

Tuesday: Intermediate lessons begin 

at 6:30 pm 

    Thursday: Beginner lessons begin at 

6:30pm 

Come and Dance! 

mailto:diane1shag@yahoo.com
mailto:diane1shag@yahoo.com
mailto:jmaul@wordandword.com
mailto:pstinsley@verizon.net
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